
 

 

SBMOC MEETING MINUTES July 6, 2019 

The meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners Club was called to order by President Sam 
Maw. We had 31 people in attendance.  We welcomed two new members Mark and Donna Ibenthal 
who recently relocated from Kansas City and we had a guest Mark visiting us today who we hope 
will one day join our club as well.  

Jerry Azzara, our Treasurer, gave the financial report. BB&T balance was $2990.74  and PayPal 
$4891.60 with an ending balance for the month $7882.34. 

We would like to share with anyone not present at the meeting that our longtime friend and 
member Jean Brown has gone to be with the Lord.  Jean’s service will be July 13th at 2pm at 
Hampton Heights Baptist Church located at 2511 Wade Hampton Blvd. in Greenville, and there will 
be visitation July 12th at Mackey Mortuary at Woodlawn  at 7pm located at #1 Pine Knoll Drive.  Our 
deepest prayers and condolences go out to Ron Jacob and Jean’s family and friends.  

Lee Gaskins shared with us that he and Tricia are relocating to Suwanne GA.  There’s no cars there, 
and no tools, but the Gaskins will be close to family.  Lee says the food’s not too bad either.  Lee will 
be liquidating much of his car and tool inventory.  Now might be the time to fancy yourself with a 
new ride or some tools.   Lee will be using a service to help with the estate sale….so I am sure more 
details will be forthcoming.  I am sorry to see the Gaskins go as I am sure we all are, thank you for 
friendship and the wonderful Morgan event you hosted for the club.   We wish you all the best in 
your new home. 

Past SBMOC Events: 

Our last Noggin & Natter was a bust.   Five of us were downtown at Music on Main, …but only three 
made it to the music.  Two of us stayed in the comfort of a local establishment and kept cool…Now 
I’m not mentioning names...but I enjoyed my drinks in the comfort of air conditioning! 

The breakfast was a success with 14 in attendance and the big winner was Ice Cream at Brusters 
with 18 participants.    

Upcoming SBMOC Events: 

Noggin & Natter   Our next N&N will be in honor of St. Swithen’s Day. We will have dinner at 
Southside Smoke House, 726 South Howard Ave, Landrum SC at 6:30pm on Monday July 15th.  It 



was mentioned that they also have a tremendous Bourbon collection offering!   Hope to see you 
there! 

On Saturday the 20th in Pickens at the Hagood Mill there will be a Banjo Extravaganza.  For anyone 
who wants to ride together, we will meet at the Spinx gas station at the corner of routes 14 & 11 in 
Gowensville at 9AM. We’ll leave at 9:30 for a leisurely ride to the Mill site located at 138 Hagood Mill 
Rd, Pickens SC.  Bring a chair and come have some fun! 

Rocky Horror Picture show is at the Spartanburg Little Theater July 12-20th 

 

Tech Session … We do not have a formal tech session at this time 

50/50 The 50/50 was won by none other than Sue Beck….   (I don’t even need to change my notes)   
LOL    Sue cashed in on $23.50…  her luck is amazing!        

 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Reed  
President: Sam Maw, Vice-President: Dennis Bromley, Treasurer: Jerry Azzara, Secretary: Mary Reed 


